Regular Monthly Meeting July 18, 2013

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, July 18, 2013, 7:00 pm at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Larry Herman, William Albertini and Russell Riley present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

Police Superintendent Phillips gave the monthly police report.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of the general fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses. Motion carried

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of the fire tax fund expenses. Motion carried

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of the liquid fuel fund expenses. Motion carried

Public Comment:

Mr. Levi Currie, Crowe Street, stated that with a normal rainfall his yard is flooded, drainage off of Alveretta Blvd, could something be done to improve drainage and repair the roads in the area. Mr. Herman stated that the situation will be looked into by the engineers.

Shirley Simon, Alveretta Blvd, asked why Alveretta Blvd was not maintained by the township, Mr. Herman stated that it is not an ordained roadway, Mrs. Simon also stated that there is a large rock in question which may have some safety concerns. Mr. Herman stated that the supervisors will discuss these issues with the engineers and formulate a corrective action plan.

Mr. Mike Makin, Savannah Gardner Road, stated that due to the storm all of the stone from the ditch line above his home washed out into his yard. Mr. Makin requested to meet with the township engineer to see what can be done so that this does not happen again.

Mr. Makin also stated that he would like more patrols to keep done the vehicles speeding on Savannah Gardner Road.

Motion by Mr. Riley second by Mr. Albertini to adjourn.